
UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED BY BOARD OF EDUCATION 

 

UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 412 

SHERIDAN COUNTY, KANSAS 

 

The Board of Education of Unified School District No. 412 met for a special meeting on Wednesday, 

September 29, 2021 at 6:00 PM in the District Board Room in Hoxie, Kansas. 

 

PRESENT WERE 

BOARD MEMBERS: Margery Haas, Lola Baalman, Michael Bretz, Reba White, Devan Castle, 

Billi Beckman 

SUPERINTENDENT: Casey Robinson 

PRINCIPAL: Carey Fose 

CLERK:   Mandy Shipley   

GUESTS: Teri Moss, Raquel Bainter-Pratt, Sarah Carver, Trisha Hageman, Hannah 

Franklin, Erin Farber, Diane Stithem, Kyla Slaubaugh, Wes Bainter, Misty 

Stewart, Casey Bainter, Darnelle Keith 

  

 

Devan Castle called the special meeting to order at 6:00 PM. 

 

The meeting was held to discuss only the item for which the meeting was called; COVID-19 

Plan/Procedures discussion & Approval of the USD 412 COVID-19 Exposure Prevention, Preparedness, 

and Response Plan for the 2021-2022 school year. 

 

The agenda was approved as presented (Haas/White 6-0). 

 

Notification of the meeting was made by phone on Wednesday, September 29, 2021 so the Waiver of 

Written Notice was signed by all Board members in attendance. 

 

Michelle Foote and Ryan Etherton entered the meeting at 6:03 PM. 

 

Hayley Heim entered the meeting at 6:06 PM.  

 

Hannah Schoendaler entered the meeting at 6:09 PM.  

 

Victor Nemechek and Michael Odell entered the meeting at 6:10 PM.   

 

Kody Epp entered the meeting at 6:33 PM. 

 

Ryan Etherton left the meeting at 6:53 PM.  

 

Wes Bainter left the meeting at 7:20 PM. 

 

Kyla Slaubaugh left the meeting at 7:26 PM. 

 



Hayley Heim left the meeting at 7:30 PM. 

 

 

The Board held a discussion regarding the current COVID-19 plans and procedures for USD 412 and 

read through a proposed revision of those plans and procedures, allowing input from the community 

members and medical professionals in attendance. Several items in the rough draft of the plan were 

discussed and revised until a consensus was reached on the final version of the plan. 

 

The Board moved to approve the USD #412 COVID-19 Exposure Prevention, Preparedness, and 

Response Plan for the 2021-2022 school year with changes as presented Bretz/Beckman 6-0). 

 

Devan Castle adjourned the meeting at 7:52 PM. 

 

 

___________________________________________ 

DEVAN CASTLE, PRESIDENT 

 

 

Approved this 11th day of October 2021 

 

 

___________________________________________ 

MANDY SHIPLEY, CLERK 


